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Date: October 23, 2001 

To: Douglas Larson, Vice President of Regulation 

Cc: Utah Public Service Commission 

From: Lowell Alt, Division Director 

 Judith Johnson, Manager Energy Section 

Artie Powell, Utility Economist 

RE: Weather Normalization Report 

In its Report and Order, Docket Number 99-035-10, May 24, 2000, the Utah Public Service 

Commission (Commission) ordered PacifiCorp to 

[I]nform the Commission and the Division of Public 
Utilities of the anticipated date for completion of its studies 
concerning the weather normalization procedure and shall file with 
the Commission a report, with supporting material, containing 
recommendations for maintenance of, or modifications to, the 
weather normalization procedure.  

Furthermore, the Commission stated that this order was not intended to “preclude the 

participation, as determined appropriate by PacifiCorp, of any interested party in the development of 

the report and the inclusion of their views and recommendations in the report.” The Division has a keen 

interest in this report and would like to participate in its development as much as possible and 

appropriate. 

 To date, PacifiCorp has not filed the required report.  Therefore, the Division requests 

PacifiCorp to report to the Commission and the Division, 

1. The current status of its Weather Normalization studies and report; and 

2. The anticipated schedule for conducting the study and its completion date. 


